Great Milton Parish Council

www.greatmilton.org.uk
c/o Joanna Botha, 01844 338150, clerk@greatmilton.org.uk
7 Kings Close, Worminghall, Aylesbury, Bucks, HP18 9JW


Minutes of the Meeting of Great Milton Parish Council held on Monday 18th June  2012 at 7.30pm in the Pavilion:

Present:

Cllrs. Stephen Harrod (Chair and District Councillor), Ian Burtenshaw, Doug Colley, Peter Fewell (Vice Chair), Rosalind Hayman and Christine Pepperell. 

In Attendance:

Joanna Botha (Clerk)




David Turner (County Councillor) 




Two members of the public
In advance of the meeting Stephen Harrod (SH) signed a Declaration of Acceptance of Office to the position of Chair of Great Milton Parish Council.
66/12
Apologies for Absence
None
67/12
Register of Interests for this Meeting


None
68/12
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 

It was resolved to approve the minutes of the previous meeting, the Annual Meeting of Great Milton Parish Council, held Monday 21st May 2012 as a true and accurate record.
69/12
Presentation by Rural Housing Enabler 

Anna Kennedy (AK) of Oxfordshire Rural Communities Council (ORCC) made a presentation to the meeting on the Oxfordshire Rural Housing Partnership, a Housing Needs Survey and the steps to affordable housing. 

AK reported that Potts Close may have fulfilled some of the housing need identified in the parish’s last Housing Survey in 2003. This was not a pure exception site as it was a redevelopment. Local connections were given priority in applications but the properties were not the right size for families. The Parish Plan has identified continued interest. A new survey is therefore proposed to explore this. Any resulting scheme could then be designed according to the needs identified in the survey. 

It was agreed that AK would design, liaise and provide printouts of the survey and a ballot box for the July Bulletin. A report will then be produced for the September meeting.  

70/12
Matters to Report
The District Councillor and County Councillor provided the meeting with updates from their respective councils to be published in The Bulletin. The Neighbourhood Policing Team had no crimes to report this month.
A
Highways
An accident report on the junction of Sworford Lane with Windmill Hill (leading to Little Milton) which had been reported to the Parish Council as a problem junction for collisions was reviewed. Incidents resulting in injury are few; however David Turner will propose additional signage warning in advance of the Give Way and will report back.

B
Youth Facilities
Recent feedback from Green Hitchings residents meeting suggested the facilities on the Recreation Ground for 11-19 year olds are inadequate. South Oxfordshire Housing Association (SOHA) has offered to fund one visit from the Oxon Youth Bus which transports a 'chill out' area, music and video game facilities. This could be a good opportunity to consult with young people in the parish and find out more about their needs and preferences. 
C
Parish Council Action List
•
The Sandy Lane Bus Shelter needs a strip of wood added to prevent the new gravel spilling out.
· Two new suitable locations for dog bins have been proposed to South Oxfordshire District

Council (SODC). A technical officer will approve these sites before the new bins are purchased.
· The light in the BT Payphone has now been fixed.
71/12
Correspondence and Public Discussion

· Mouchel had been in touch on behalf of Oxfordshire County Council (OCC) to request that the

Parish Council reconsider its decision to renew the lease on the former allotment land for the Early Years play area with the same conditions as before (without security of tenure). It was agreed that the PC must stand by its resolution.
· The Clerk circulated Consultation details for the Minerals & Waste Core Strategy and the Appointment of the External Auditor.
· The Parish Council insurance had been renewed and all renewal documents received. 
· Details of the Transport Representatives Meeting on Monday 2nd July would be passed onto Sally Lasson.
· Details of a Neighbourhood Planning Event were circulated. SH and Rosalind Hayman (RH) plan to attend. 
72/12
Planning Applications

A

Great Milton Parish Council considered that it had NO STRONG VIEWS on the following Planning Application:

The Limes, Ives Gate Lane, Lower End Great Milton OX44 7NJ. P12/S0724/RLB (Retrospective Listed Building). Remove existing modern natural stone flooring & replace with limestone


flooring. 


Great Milton Parish Council considered that the following Planning Application should be REFUSED by SODC:


Chiltern View, Thame Road, Great Milton, OX44 7NY. P12/S0462. New extensions to replace current conservatory and prefab garage, extension of the roof line to replace hipped roof with a gable end and extension of the current first floor dormer.

Great Milton Parish Council considered that the following Planning Applications should be APPROVED by SODC:

Tanners Cottage, Lower End, Great Milton, OX44 7NF. P12/S0955/HH (Householder). Erection of a partially submerged garage with a planted green roof.

Langsmeade Works, Milton Common, Oxon, OX9 2JY. P12/S1010/FUL. Demolition of existing workshop, erection of replacement workshop.


Langsmeade Cottage, Milton Common, Oxon, OX9 2JY. P12/S1007/FUL. Demolition of existing dwelling. Erection of replacement dwelling.  
B
The following planning decisions were reviewed:
Kings Head House, High Street, Great Milton, OX44 7NF. P12/S0252. Conversion of part of garage to provide accommodation space for a home office. After discussion it was agreed to approve both applications. (Granted).

Great Milton C of E School, Great Milton, OX44 7NT. P11/S0196. Retention and continued use of two modular building units (ref T1 CE01 Children’s Centre base office and T2 a classroom) for a further period of five years. (Granted)
Christine Pepperell (CP) represented the Parish Council at a recent Planning Appeal related to recent applications for retrospective planning permission at Land East of Crowthorne Kennels. A protracted discussion went on from 10am-6pm. The possibility of permission subject to conditions was discussed. The Inspector's decision is awaited.
73/12
Village Maintenance
A
An estimate from Eric Hawes for £84 for repairing the second allotment water tank was reviewed. It was resolved to approve the expenditure. The Clerk informed the meeting that his hourly rate is £15 which is competitive and she will approach him in addition to Dave Pullen and Windmill Landscapes for quotations on future suitable village maintenance tasks.
B
An estimate from Dave Pullen for £75 for clearing the ditch by Oxen Piece was reviewed. It was resolved to approve this expenditure. 
C

The Parish Council considered whether any maintenance is required on the footpath to the side of the Recreation Ground that runs up to Green Hitchings. The adjacent fence is in a state of disrepair and is unsightly. It was resolved only to notify SOHA and request that they please repair the fence.
D

The decisions by SODC to not replace the vandalised litter bin on the Recreation Ground because it does not pose a risk; nor to supply an additional bin for Chilworth Lane because there is another bin within 100 yards were reviewed. It was resolved not to approve any expenditure by the Parish Council. 
74/12
Code of Conduct
A
It was resolved to adopt the Code of Conduct adopted by SODC as the code for members and co-opted members of Great Milton Parish Council with effect from 1 July 2012 to replace the current Code of Conduct.

B

It was requested that the Clerk notify the monitoring officer of SODC of the passing of the above resolution.

75/12
Web Site Cookies

It was resolved to confirm with mhp-internet Limited that it should ensure that Great Milton Parish Council meets the requirements of the Information Commissioner’s Office by making its web site compliant with the new Cookie Law.

76/12
Financial Resolutions

A
The following cheques were authorised for payment. It was noted that a receipt is required from Janet Smith for Peter Fewell’s cash payment to the Diamond Jubilee Party children’s entertainer on Tuesday 5th June, however it was resolved to make the payment in advance of receiving this:

Joanna Botha. Salary. £367.20


Peter Fewell. Reimbursement for Children’s Entertainer at Jubilee Street Party. £200.


SODC. Dog bin emptying. £36.60


CPRE Membership £29.00


Countrywide Grounds Maintenance £360.00


Thames Water Utilities. £9.00
B

The Annual Return for the Year-ending March 31st 2012 was reviewed and it was resolved to approve Sections 1 & 2.

77/12
Any Other Business

· The clerk had circulated her notice in advance of the meeting. She informed the meeting that she will be sad to leave the role but has been offered a full-time term-time only post at Wheatley Park School which will work well with family life.

· Recruitment for a new Clerk was discussed briefly. CP asserted that hourly rates of pay and


expenses for home-working should be reviewed for any new contract of employment.

· The Clerk proposed a Parish Plan progress review for the July meeting.

· Overgrowth is obscuring the view up Thame Road by the one way system.

The meeting closed at 9.35pm.

The next meeting of Great Milton Parish Council will be Monday July 16th 2012 at 7.30pm in the Pavilion.

Signed:  _______________________________________
